S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Finance Committee meeting held at 7pm on

Tuesday, 4th April 2017 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr I Jordan (Chairman), Mr D Price, Mrs T Banks, Mr H Hofmeister, Mr M Narborough, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)

Apologies: Mr J Smallwood, Mrs M Albinson and Mr A Evans 
2. To confirm the minutes of the last meeting 4th January 2017: These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price, seconded by Mr Jordan with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of interest, personal or prejudicial: None.  

4. To receive questions from the public:  None present.

5. To discuss the end of year accounts: Mr Jordan explained that all members had received two printouts, one being a Summary Sheet and the other a more detailed sheet which he would be going through section by section.  Mr Jordan explained that the figure in the spend column to 31st March 2017 shows the full end of year accounts. He said that the additional column on the right hand side shows the Budget for 2017/2018. 
Mr Jordan then went through each of the items making reference to the following:
Administration - Salaries and Expenses – Within budget, OK; 
General Admin – OK, Repairs & Maintenance – OK; Electricity –OK, savings have been made by transferring the bills onto Direct Debit; Water – OK; New Equipment – It was said that the figure of £649.50 was the cost of a new lazer printer; Subscriptions and Insurances – One off payments; Audit Fees – One off payments to Marcus Van Nieuwkerk and Mazars; Planning & Other fees –Bidwell’s fees for production of reports regarding the Local Development Framework, two Survey fees; Sundry Office Expenses – the Caddy Liners are included in this figure; 
Allotments – Wages/Contract – The figure of £2,050 against a budget of £500 is high due to the work involved in clearing a plot and asbestos removal, the figure also includes the hedge cutting costs; Water – OK, this figure was less than expected; Rents - Incomes of £25 per plot per annum had all been received, leaving a figure of £232.25 in hand;
Bus shelters – OK; 
Cemetery – OK; Materials – the figure of £912.50 includes the refurbishment of the Cemetery Gates; Fees have been received at £10,900, leaving a figure of £8,622.99 in hand;
Churchyard – OK; 
Footway Lighting – OK, Supply and Maintenance £11,234.60 against an £11,000 budget; Repairs – The figure of £2,259.30 is the cost of the repairs to the damaged St Augustine’s Way lighting column. This figure will be reimbursed from the Car Insurance Company in due course;
Litter – Slightly over budget; Wages of £5,017.23 for Mr Wally Lucas who had been emptying the Parish Litter Bins, Trade Bin – OK, this is a one off payment; 
Open Spaces – OK, Wages/Contract – Considerably lower than the budget, savings have been made on wages, the figure of £1,420.71 includes the Nursery Lane Hedge Cutting costs; Servicing Dog Bins – The bill of £946.40 has been paid; Tractor Fuel/Insurance/Maintenance – The figure of £715.36 includes the one off Insurance payment. Trees/Posts/Hedging – the figure of £2,860.00 includes the additional post work following the departure of the Travellers. New Equipment - £957.29 is for the Life Ring and the SWiB new planters, this amount has been refunded by SWiB; Mr Jordan stated that £8,464.79 against a £23,708 budget is well in hand;
Wootton Park – Comment was made that the Wootton Park Chairman, Mr Will Border and his team of volunteers have carried out a lot of work saving both North and South Wootton Parish Council’s money. Wages – OK - £550 against a Budget of £6,500, Pavilion Repairs/Maintenance – This figure includes the cost of the Legionella Testing, the Circuit Board Testing and the Asbestos Report; Dog Bins – The bill of £338.00 has been paid; Tree Surgery – £2,420, this includes emergency work on a fallen tree in the Car Park. Mr Jordan stated that total expenditure of £7,340.00 against a £13,490 budget is well in hand. With Contributions/Grants the bottom line shows £5,323.92 against a budget of £9,490.00 –OK;
Village Hall – Wages and Expenses – OK; Repairs & Maintenance – OK, this includes the work carried out on the Floor, the new Coping Stones, the new Soak Away, the Electric Circuit Board Test, the Fire Safety Assessment and the new Bright’s Cleaning Contract; Trade Bin – OK, this is a one off payment; Gas, Electricity and Water – OK; Fees/Licences/Refund – the figure of £2,102.50 includes the Planning Fees for the new toilet window, licences, the Asbestos Survey, the Floor Report and the Structural Survey; New Works – The figure of £3,540 includes the new Fire Exits and the Disabled Toilet Window. Hire Fees/ Utility Refunds sits at £30,018.84 against a £27,000 budget. Mr Jordan confirmed that the total sits at £459.87 in hand with all work done.
Miscellaneous – The Grant of £400 to SWiB has been paid. Parish Assembly – refreshments £88.06. 

Income: Bank Interest - £438.25, higher than expected; Meeting Room Hire - £359.00; Pond Project Grant - £1,334.00; Solar Panel Income - £2,384.22.
Mr Jordan confirmed that the nett total is £77,286.63 against a Budget of £95,200. He said that savings have been made on wages. 
Business Rates Revaluation  Mr Jordan informed members that the Parish Council have been informed by the Borough Council that from 1st April 2017, it is no longer eligible for Discretionary Tax Relief on its Business Rates. He said that these costs have not previously been paid and would now amount to approximately £3,000 per annum.
Mr Jordan went through the Funds of the Council and explained the various transfers which have been made.
He stated that the total funds sit at £166,973.72 which is approximately 1.5 times the Precept as recommended by the Auditor.

Mr Narborough proposed that the Finances are a correct record of the end of year accounts; this was seconded by Mr Price with all members in favour.

Thanks were given to Mr Jordan and Mrs Cornwell for the hard work they had put in preparing the accounts.
6. To discuss the Summary Sheet for the Parish Council and Parish Assembly:   Mr Jordan confirmed that the Summary Sheets had been produced as a straight lift from the detailed Monitoring Sheet. He said that the Statement to the Annual Meeting clearly shows the Surplus for the year being £17,913.37.
Mr Price proposed that the Parish Council should accept the two Summary Sheets; this was seconded by Mr Narborough with all members in favour.

Parish Handyman: Mr Jordan said that he had hoped that Mr Smallwood would have been present at the meeting as Chairman of the Policy Committee and confirmed that Mr Narborough Chairman of the Assets Committee was present.

He stated that from the End of Year Accounts it was clear that money has been saved by contracting out various jobs to BMAC Garden Services, he said that the Parish Council has a good rapport with Mr McIntyre and the jobs carried out have been thorough.
Mrs Cornwell added that by not employing a Handyman, various savings have been made, including no Pension and National Insurance contributions, no sickness or holiday payments.

Mr Jordan said that other savings have been made as various items of equipment have not needed to be serviced or repaired.

After discussion, Mr Narborough proposed that the Parish Council should continue to contract work out to BMAC Garden Services, until the situation changes, this was seconded by Mrs Banks with all members in favour.
Members enquired about the various items of redundant equipment.
It was agreed that these items may be required in the future and the matter should be discussed further by the Assets Committee.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at   7.40pm.
7. Date of next meeting 7pm on Wednesday 5th July 2017 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.
5th July 2017

                        


     Chairman
